TOWN OF PORT REXTON 
Minutes 
Regular Meeting 
Thursday, February 27, 2020
6:30 P.M. 
Meeting held in Council Chambers

Present at the meeting were: 
Mayor Dean Bailey                       Deputy Mayor Jeff Piercey                   
Councillor Shirley Clark               Councillor John Vivian                 Councillor Roland Taylor             Town Clerk/Manager Lois Long
Regrets: Councillors Fisher and Mills absent due to previous commitments.  
Mayor Bailey convened the meeting at 6:30 P.M. 
MOTION #07 - 2020– Vivian/Taylor; resolved the minutes of the meeting held on January 22, 2020 shall be adopted as presented. All in favor, Motion carried. 
MOTION #08 - 2020– Clark/Piercey; resolved the Agenda of this meeting shall be adopted as presented. All in favor, Motion carried. 
Business Arising and Reports
Fire Department up-date

Mayor Bailey reported that although we have not heard any definite word on the Special Assistance Grant Application the Clerk has received word that the Executive Committee, which makes the final decisions have not met yet but is due to meet soon. The Clerk will keep on this every other day however in the meantime the fire Department cannot go on much longer without getting this new compressor. It was decided that if no word is received in another week or so, then some decision to access some other means of funding this purchase will have to be made. 
The department continues with their training and some of the qualified drivers have been getting used to driving the new tanker. This vehicle is now looking great with all her new fittings and new Port Rexton Fire Department signage.

Community Development and Planning 
Councillor Mills, the Chair of this committee, is unavoidably absent so the Clerk gave a progress report. The committee has met three times in the past month to discuss strategy moving forward. To move ahead we must,
a) concentrate on resolving the land issues around the Union Store property. Moving ahead with this matter Councillor Mills, while in St. John’s recently, met with Council’s lawyer Mr. John O’Dea. As a result of this meeting and a later conference call, a strategy was formed to deal with this issue, in particular, ownership of adjacent properties. All land issues has to be first settled in order to continue with development of the Union Store property and to proceed with the plans for the future town centre.  
b) as well, way-finding will be a priority with new signage around the community, in particular the two large Town of Port Rexton signs at both ends of the community on Route 230, and the sign/community map at the new kiosk on Station Road, 
c) also, clearing and connecting the existing pathways and trails within our boundaries must begin, accentuating all the lookouts so residents and visitors alike can stroll around the community and enjoy the natural beauty of the beautiful place in which we live. 
The Committee will continue to meet as necessary and work on all the above and, hopefully, will make good progress in all these areas before this years tourist season begins.
Station/Trail Head Development
Mayor Bailey reported that this committee is in the stage of finalizing the proposal to ACOA for funding and support of this project. Though this will be solely a Town project, we hope to partner with Hike Discovery once the funding is secured and the building in place. There are more meetings and decisions to be made, of which Council will be kept up to date throughout this process.

Waste Management

Mayor Bailey reported that all is working well, as usual. Further dialogue regarding the site will be forthcoming in General Business.
Correspondence
Received from Service NL a copy of the proposed changes and outline of conditions for the Trinity Chocolate Company Ltd in their business located at #3 Rocky Hill Road. Council is pleased to see the plans for this business expanding their service during this up-coming tourist season. 
A letter was received requesting a donation towards the 2020 Annual Winter Carnival for the Bight. 
MOTION #09- 2020 – Piercey/Vivian; resolved the amount of $50.00 will be donated to this annual event. All in favour, Motion carried.

A request for a permit for exterior renovations was received for a residence located on Middle Brook Road.   
MOTION #10- 2020 – Vivian/Taylor; resolved that this permit for renovations shall be approved.  All in favour, Motion carried.

Other requests for permits deferred until the next Council meeting in order to gather more information.

Finances

Invoices received from Ervin Locke and Son’s Ltd. for January snow-clearing in the amount of $22,494.00 and from Rodway’s Office Supplies for the printer/copier drum and toner in the amount of $249.94.  Other expenses are the regular bills and pre-authorized payments for the past month.  

MOTION #11- 2020 – Clark/Mills; resolved all invoices be paid, approval of payment of the regular monthly bills, and confirm the other related invoices that have been paid to date. All in favour, Motion carried.

There are still a number of delinquent taxpayers on the Tax Roll for 2019, (and some for prior years), which will need to be taken care of promptly, with any one or more of the following options; placed with a collection agency, water lines disconnection, or seizure and sale of property by public auction. These taxpayers have received numerous bills and notices, with little or no result, so to be fair to the other taxpayers of our community the time has come to take severe action.
MOTION #12 – 2020 – Taylor/Vivian; resolved the collection procedures required for the collection of all overdue taxes shall begin as soon as the necessary paperwork is done and the required notices received. All Council members in favour, motion carried. 

General Business

Snow-clearing
This has been an exceptionally hard winter with the massive amounts of snowfall, as compared to recent years, and there have naturally been some complaints about roads condition and snow-clearing. As well, there are other issues with sand and salt that are also being dealt with. However, considering the amount of hours required keeping the local roads cleared during these past couple of months, and considering the almost constant drifting snow, the roads have been cleared well and in a timely manner. We ask that if any issues arise please contact council to have them dealt with.    

Waste Site Hours                                                                            Further discussion was held on the waste site and winter options. Due to the huge amounts of snowfall and the costs associated with keeping the road to the waste site cleared it was decided that beginning the first week of March and continuing at least until the end of April the site will now be closed on Tuesdays. The site will remain open on Thursdays from 8 am to 4 pm, and on Fridays and Saturdays from 10 am to 3 pm. 
Festival 2020                                                                                                 Deputy Mayor Piercey has checked with some bands and with sound and is waiting for some confirmation of dates. The members of last years committee have agreed to carry on for this year. The Recreation’s weekend is July 17th to July 19th and these dates do not conflict with any other local festivals in the area so will work fine. Planning will therefore continue. 
Being no further business this Council meeting adjourned on a motion (#13), by Councillor Taylor and seconded by Councillor Clark.                 

Next meeting scheduled for March 18, 2020 at 6:30 pm.  

_______________________              _____________________ 

Mayor Dean Bailey                               Clerk/Manager Lois Long

